Faculty Salary and Budget committee
Minutes of october 31, 2008
PRESENT: 
Ed Aboufadel, Teresa Bacon-Baguley, Aaron Baxter, Lawrence Burns, Lynell DeWind, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Paul Johnson, Fran Kelleher, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Patrick Thorpe, Elaine VanDoren, Jon Wendt (Student), Xandra Xu

GUESTS:  
Janet Brashler, Toma Hentea, Samhita Rhodes, Sherril Soman, Charlie Standridge, Andrew Topper, 
1. The meeting was called to order at 12:00 Noon. 

2. The Minutes of October 17, 2008 were reviewed and approved as amended.  
3. The Chair reported that she received a memo from the Office of the Provost stating that the Women and Gender Studies Major was approved by the Board of Trustees.   
4. Ed Aboufadel presented an overview of the Independent Studies Working Group and an update of their work thus far.  The group was formed to discuss the various ways Independent Studies courses are used and make recommendations on ways to provide more consistency.   Meetings were held with unit head to gather their input as to what the current practices are.  Further discussion is expected.   
5. The Prospectus for a minor in Biomedical Engineering was presented by Charlie Standridge, Samhita Rhodes, and Toma Hentea.  There was discussion on the cost of the program relative to other minors and the number of credits required for the program relative to other minors  
Lynell DeWind offered to help with library resource material budget estimates.   

A motion was made and seconded to forward the Prospectus for a minor in Biomedical Engineering to the Executive Committee of the Senate with a recommendation of support to develop a Final Plan.    
Discussion.  
APPROVED Unanimously

6. Janet Brashler answered questions from the floor related to the Final plan for Archeology minor, which was distributed earlier.   Concern was expressed regarding the automatic reallocation of assigned time.  
A motion was made and seconded to support the Final Plan for Archeology Minor and forward it to the Executive Committee of the Senate with a recommendation to approve.  The FSBC was concerned, however, about the built-in course release time. The FSBC believes that a built-in commitment to release time to this or any program seems unnecessary until the program becomes established (i.e. having a significant number of students—minors, majors, or otherwise).
Discussion.  
APPROVED Unanimously

7. Andrew Topper presented an overview of the Prospectus for College of Education (COE) Academic Re-Organization that had been distributed earlier.  

A motion was made and seconded to support the Prospectus for the College of Education (COE) Academic Re-Organization with a recommendation of approval and acceptance to waive the  development of a final plan.  Discussion. 
APPROVED Unanimously.

8. Sherril Soman introduced herself and presented an overview of the Prospectus for a BS in Pharmacology, and answered questions from the floor.   Lynell DeWind offered her support to help develop a budget for Library resources.     Discussion.  


Discussion was Tabled on the Prospectus for a BS in Pharmacology until further study of the cost for the program is conducted and presented.  


The meeting adjourned at  1:35pm
